TERRACE BAY



Town

Lillian and Ray Belliveau celebrated their 25th Wedding Anniversary on July 1st.

A party was arranged in their honour at their home by their daughter, Claire Roen, assisted by Mrs. Josephine Comeau and other relatives.

The Belliveau's received a variety of lovely gifts. A daughter Annette came from Timmins for the happy occasion.

If you have any town topics you wish published please feel free to contact the News Office or Mrs. M. Lundberg. We do not print any topic without consent.

LIBRARY BOARD

The Schreiber Public library board held its last meeting before summer recess on June 26th with Mrs. Norah McGuire presiding.

It was decided to purchase new adaptable shelves, replacing the present fixed ones, not only for appearance sake but to gain more room.

The board is most grateful to local artists who have loaned paintings during the winter to hang in the library.

The library will be closed during the last two weeks in July during Mrs. Kirkpatrick's vacation.

It was also decided, as being more convenient for the public to close on Wednesday, instead of Thursday, during July and August.

Some of the new books include, High Arctic, The Trudeau Papers, Early Days on the Great Lakes, What You Can Do About Pollution, Case Load Maximum, Seasons of the Eskimo, River of Stars, Goal Tender Cheevers of the Bruins, The Little Broomstick, The People Eaters and others.

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Aber, of Windsor are visiting Mrs. Aber's father, George Duncan, and Mr. and Mrs. Bill Furlonger (uncle and aunt).

SHOWER HONOURS BRIDE-ELECT

Miss Rosemary Speziale, bride-elect, was honoured at a community shower tea held in the Catholic parish centre on June 25th.

Receiving with her were her mother, Mrs. Frank Speziale, Miss Maria Veneziano, Mrs. Tony Alfarano, her fiance's mother, and Mrs. Cosimo Speziale, her grandmother.

Mrs. Jim Speziale was the table hostess and the servitors were Mesdames Peter Commisso, Tony Speziale, Cosimo Diano, John Trichilo, Cosimo Costa and Peter Commisso and the Misses Angelina Veneziano, Linda Commisso and Mary Costa.

Tea pourers were Mrs. Sara Diano, Mrs. Joe Commisso, Mrs. Girolamo Figliomeni and Mrs. Frank Figliomeni. Replenishing were Mesdames Joe Speziale, Frank Veneziano, Filippo Figliomeni Peter Speziale and Jim Speziale.

Luciano Trichilo circulated the guest book and the Misses Sylvia Speziale, Rosann Speziale and Adriana Veneziano were in charge of the gift table.

ACTUAL CANADIAN DOLLAR PRICES

Effective July 1, Canada's chartered banks will quote actual Canadian dollar prices for foreign exchange transactions involving U.S. dollars rather than stating discounts or premiums on the American currency, the Canadian Bankers' Association has announced.

The C.B.A.'s foreign exchange committee, representing all nine banks, recently decided that the new method would simplify public understanding of such transactions and was desirable to conform to widespread international practice.

Thus, for example, if the Canadian dollar were worth one cent more than the U.S. dollar on July 1, the price would be quoted as "99 cents Canadian" rather than as "discounted one per cent". Or if, at that date, the Canadian dollar were worth one cent less than the U.S. dollar, the price would be quoted as "101 cents Canadian", rather than "at a premium of one per cent".

Mr. Gwen (Roland) Gauthier, of Duncan, B.C. visited relatives and friends here last week, while the guest of Mrs. Albert Gauthier.